WYCK RISSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Draft Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting on Monday 5th March 2018 at the Village Hall.

Present: Tim Simon (Chairman), Richard Wheeler, Andrew Fifield, James Ross, Louise Fifield (Clerk) and Mark Mackenzie-Charrington, and four residents.
There was an apology from Councillor Dr Nigel Moor.
There was one declaration of interest from James Ross, with regard to the proposed Pear Tree Cottage Planning application
Minutes of the AGM on 4th December 2017: 

The minutes were approved and signed.
Matters arising:

· The road repairs in the village and at the old railway bridge are in the budget for this year, but no date yet.  Bob Skillern has been promoted to Area Manager, and the new person designated to our area is Rhodri Grey.  LF will arrange a time for him to visit and look at the work on the roads needed.  RW and TS to attend.

· The possibility of 20MPH signs and lorry signs will be discussed at the meeting

· Defibrillator instruction is 24th March -10.00 am in the Village Hall.  LF will remind everyone.

Maintenance of the Green and Pond
Green update: 
There have been occasions when the Green has become churned up by lorries.  This is partly due to building works in the village and partly by HGV lorries turning into the village by mistake.  It is thought that they may have been looking for the new Bence builders’ merchants outlet, recently opened on the Fosse Way near the Wyck turning.
Pond update
The willow, including its roots, has now been removed from the pond by Bartletts, for £132.00. 
 2 quotes were obtained.
County Council Report
In his absence, Councillor Dr Nigel Moor had provided a report, circulated to the members of the Council.  

· GCC Budget for 2018/19: This has been agreed at £412.9 m.  The capital budget to 2019 is almost £505m.  The Lengthmans scheme and Highways Local will continue.  Each councillor will have £30,000 to spend over 3 years on community projects.

· LED Street lighting:  the replacement project is continuing

· A417 Missing Link invitation to public consultation: This is open until 29th March and is an opportunity to have your say on this crucial project – www.highways.org.uk/a417-missing-link
· Highways: GCC has decided to break down the highways contract into a) highways maintenance – new contractor still to be appointed, b) highways structural maintenance (resurfacing) which has been won by Tarmac and c) professional services, also still to be appointed.  The contract with Amey will finish at the end of March, 
· Major Roads network:  Highways England are consulting on the national strategic roads network, and the A429 Fosse Way has not been included.  So any road improvements have to come from the county council.  This means that the new signage for the Major Road network would provide the opportunity to direct HGVs away from the Fosse.

· Bob Skillern has been replaced by Rhodri Grey: Rhodri.GREY@gloucestershire.gov.uk
Mark Mackenzie-Charrington’s District Council Report
· MM-C encouraged everyone to look at the A417 missing link website and comment on this very important issue.  It will take HGV traffic from the Fosse and remove a major traffic black spot.
· Change of use (retrospective) at units 1&2 The Grafters.  This is the site of the new Bences.
· There is likely to be an application for 100 vehicle electric car charging station at Gilders yard – just next to Bences. There will be a partially covered area, a café and proposals for an electric mini van to drive people to Bourton to shop while their cars are charging.  The scrap yard will probably disappear. TS feels that the extra traffic generated will cause a problem in a dangerous location and that WRPC should object when the opportunity arises. RW feared that this is an attempt to extend the Bourton Industrial Estate, which would be a better location for this venture.  It is hoped that the District Council will do their best to stop this happening. MM-C feels that it is a difficult balance – CDC is trying to develop employment uses although TS noted that this area is not identified in the CDC Plan for such uses.

· Council Tax will not increase.  It has been frozen for the 3rd year.
TS thanked MM-C for his report.

Planning
· Brian Finnimore gave a presentation on the proposed planning application for Pear Tree Cottage.  These are currently at the pre-application stage. Plans were distributed and had also been shared with immediate neighbours.  The plans will include:

·  a new single storey kitchen extension – extending from the recently added kitchen, creating a large kitchen/day room which wraps around the courtyard. This will be almost entirely hidden from the Green, except a small part of the apex of the pitched roof.  There will be timber boarding to the rear wall.
· New loft insulation

· New windows on the gable wall, facing Heath Lawn

· Renewal of the dormer windows

· Bathroom alterations

· Replacing floors in old part of the house, including a damp proof course, underfloor heating and flagstones

· Removing the conifer screen and replace by wrapping the stone wall around the side with a gate to a side door, creating a more logical entrance.

· Outbuildings: Conversion of the 2 stables into a single annexe, with a pitched roof – and also on the garage with the possibility of hips on the gable ends, to blend in with Pigwyck. 

There was concern about the parking.  Brian Finnimore confirmed that there will be parking for 3 cars, all within their boundaries.
Depending on the response at this pre-planning stage, it is hoped that all the above items can be included in the application.  TS feels it won’t have a great or negative impact on the village, and is an improvement.  The Council will wait for the application before reaching a firm conclusion.  Brian Finnimore would like WRPC support.  MM-C fully supports the proposal.

· Greenfields: Application for extensive work to the house including a new entrance on the gable end.

· Change of use for units 1 & 2 The Grafters This is the new Bence Builders’ Merchants which had opened prior to the application having been made!
· Goldstones: Mark and Kate Ransom have applied for renovations including a pitched garage and carport in place of the existing flat roof garage, replacement of conservatory and kitchen and dining room on the other side.  Their immediate neighbours are very supportive.   The Leylandii round the boundary has all been removed.  WRPC have supported this application.

· Gypsy Site: for 4 pitches on the Fosse immediately next to the Wyck boundary (in Maugersbury) RW asked if anything can be done?  MM-C felt that there isn’t much we can do.  The Local Plan looked at 13 or 14 sites, whittled down to 3, and this is one of them. The inspectors decided it is a good site as it is not close to other houses. RW asked if it would require planning permission, as it is currently on a 3 year planning permission.  TS was sure it would.  We need to watch this.
Finance

JR presented the financial report for the period ending 30th December.  The main movement this quarter is the defibrillator cost (£1806) but with the two contributions of £500 each (Village Hall and CDC grant) and the VAT reclaim, the cost to the WRPC is £505.  Looking forward, providing we receive the VAT reclaim we should break on recurrent activities, before investment in the defibrillator, and at the end of the year we should have reserves of some £7,000, which is not excessive. 
The following payments were approved for the fourth quarter:
· Cotswold Meadows  -  leaf clearance from drive by pond 


£    54.00

· Brian Brazington Ltd  -  cut, clear, flail greens 



£  954.00

· Token for Annette







£    30.00

· WR Village Hall – use of hall 






£  100.00

· Clerk’s honorarium 







£    60.00

· F A Bartlett  -  remove willow in pond 




£  132.00

· GAPTC – annual subscription 1.4.18-31.3.19




£    31.00

TS thanked JR for his report.
Letters or Emails received by the Clerk
· Letter from Richard Pye re parking outside Hope Cottage; There is an occasional need for a second car to park.  Richard proposes to widen the current parking space but there may be an additional problem regarding the level of the drain, which will only become clear when the work begins on 17th March – during which time a skip will be required. TS hoped that it will prove to be possible, as a temporary parking permission is not appropriate – the Council supports the proposal to create additional space within the boundary. 
· Data Protection Officer: Correspondence has been received regarding the need for WRPC to appoint a Data Protection Officer when the new law comes into force in May.  LF has contacted the Clerks at Little and Great Rissington and received the information that the GAPTC advice is to wait and ‘don’t panic’!  It is possible that the date for having everything in place passes without the decisions about the DPO at parish council level being agreed.  It is hoped that we may be able to join with other councils for this.
· Email regarding Cotswolds AONB Hare Trail 2018: Invitation to sponsor a Hare for the Hare Trail.  www.cotswoldsharetrail.org.uk
· A letter of thanks for the token from Annette Aked was read out.
AOB
· The Annual Litter Pick will take place on Saturday 7th April at 11.00 am.
· Richard Pye asked whether there had been any requests for the grant of Deeds of Easement following the Registration of the Green.  One householder had and another may be taking this up.  TS said that it was very much up to the owners but in practice is really only necessary if a house is to be sold as it is something a purchaser’s lawyer might require even if prescriptive rights have been established. WRPC in these circumstances would expect their legal fees to be paid. Richard asked how much it would cost – RW replied that our lawyer’s (Kendall & Davis) fee was likely to be in excess of £500.

· Richard Pye mentioned a small monument outside Hope Lodge – originally for drawing water (by tap) for the village, now redundant.

· Richard Pye asked if it was necessary to ask permission when tradesmen are working at a property. TS said that if these will impact on the Green (placing of skips etc) permission should be sought from WRPC. He pointed out that the Charter was created in 2009 originally and that this still provided a sensible balance between those residents who wanted something more stringent and those who wanted less. The only changes that were made recently were ones that brought the 2009 version up to date ie Green now registered, changes to management of pond etc. 
· AF asked if some flowers could be bought and given to the person giving the defibrillator instruction.  This was agreed.
Date of next meeting:  To be confirmed.
Louise Fifield, Clerk, Wyck Rissington Parish Council
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